
From: nathan=mcnally.com.au@mcnally.actionstep.com 

[mailto:nathan=mcnally.com.au@mcnally.actionstep.com] On Behalf Of Keats, Nathan 

Sent: Tuesday, 9 April 2019 1:46 PM 

To: AMOD 

Cc: Keats, Nathan 

Subject: Matter 228: AM 2016/5 4 Yearly Review of Substantive issues in Seagoing Industry Award 

2010, Marine Towage Industry Award 2010 and Ports, Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 

2010 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

 

We are the solicitors for the CFMMEU - MUA Division and refer to the correspondence from 

Livingstones & SHR dated 8 April 2019 in this matter. 

 

The correspondence states that the Full Bench has 'made' draft determinations. This is 

simply not the case. In the last statement of the Full Bench [2018] FWCFB 504 revised draft 

determinations were published for consideration by interested parties. Parties were provided 

until 15 February 2018 to comment. On 15 February 2018 we filed submissions opposing the 

draft determinations in relation to the Seagoing Industry Award 2010 and the Ports, 

Harbours and Enclosed Water Vessels Award 2010. In those submissions we also indicated 

that the draft determination for the Marine Towage Award 2010 was appropriate. Since the 

making of the submissions the Full Bench is yet to finalise the draft determinations and 

indeed submissions have been made by interested parties on 9 and 16 March 2018 and 1 

June 2018. 

Nathan Keats BSc LLB Acc. Spec. (Employment & Industrial) 
Principal Lawyer 
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